January 15, 2003

Peter Sklar 153 Webster Avenue Harrison, NY 10528

Dear Peter,

Kimberly and I are residents of Lincoln, Nebraska and have a daughter, named Makenzie, who started attending Peter's workshops and classes when she was fourteen years of age in 2002. She has made five trips to New York with varying degrees of length; all of which have been superb.

First, Peter runs a tight ship with a rather thick rule book and a lot of discipline, which is good for all parties. His commitment to the development of each individual and their respective talent is a true gift to all the lives of the individuals that he touches and impacts. My wife and I did some fairly extensive checking about him, as well as his program on both coasts, and found it to be one of the highest quality programs with a great reputation.

Specifically, Makenzie's growth in her respective skills and her overall confidence have blossomed through this two-year experience. Peter's insight into the uniqueness of individuals, especially our daughter, has been very good. As Makenzie has grown, so have Kimberly and I, in this journey, as parents through his encouraging us to explore ideas, choices, and in the setting of the appropriate expectations for our daughter.

In summary, Makenzie will attend as much as possible the various opportunities provided by Peter and his organization throughout 2003 and into the future. We believe this is the litmus test of a program, and we are "voting with our feet" by having our daughter continue to participate along with her other diet of activities. Lastly, Kimberly and I would gladly receive calls and be a reference to our experiences if you would like to talk with us directly. Our phone numbers are (work), (Doug's cell), and (Kimberly's cell).

Sincerely,

Douglas B. Rath

Cc: Kimberly Rath

aug Rath